
The 2015 Legislature established the Long-term Facilities Maintenance 

Revenue Program for school districts. The new program replaces the current 

Health and Safety Revenue, Deferred Maintenance Revenue and Alternative 

Facilities Bonding and Levy programs, beginning in FY 2017.  To qualify 

for Long-term Facilities Maintenance Revenue, school districts, cooperatives 

and intermediate districts must have a 10-year plan adopted by the school 

board and approved by the commissioner.  

 

Joe Prom, ICS Consulting, TJ (Becker Director of Buildings and Grounds), 

and I have analyzed the long-term facilities maintenance needs of the district 

to develop the 10-year plan.  The plan can be revised annually.  School board 

approval of this document qualifies the district for the funding.  Joe Prom 

and I recommend approving the 10-year plan for Long-term Facilities 

Maintenance Revenue.   


